
Section 17 Licensing Act 2003
Licensing Act 2003: 

Application for a new Premises Licence
Notice is hereby given that Ian Barwick has applied to the Tonbridge 
and Malling Borough Council on 21st December 2017 for a new 
premises licence for The African Lodge and Marquee, Kentfield 
Farm, Tower Hill, Offham, ME19 5NH

The proposed application is to permit 
1. The sale by retail of alcohol 
2. Provision of regulated entertainment and 
3. Provision of Late Night Refreshment

Any person who wishes to make a representation in relation to this 
application must give notice in writing of his/her representation 
by 18th January 2018 (28 days the day after the application is 
received by the licensing department) stating the grounds for 
making said representation to: Licensing Services, Tonbridge and 
Malling Borough Council, Gibson Drive, Kings Hill, West Malling, Kent 
ME19 4LZ, Licensing.service@tmbc.gov.uk
Any person wishing to view details of an application can contact the 
licensing team on 01732 876368.
The Licensing Authority must receive representations by the date 
given above. The Licensing Authority will have regard to any such 
representation in considering the application. It is an offence, under 
section 158 of the Licensing Act 2003, to knowingly or recklessly 
make a false statement in or in connection with an application for 
premises licence and the maximum fine on being convicted of such 
an offence is £5,000.
Stephen Thomas LAW, Solicitors for the Applicant, 
8, Grassmere, Leybourne, West Malling Kent ME19 5QP


